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MEDIA RELEASE
Largest Yukon First Nation angered over Federal Government hostility towards Alaska Highway Gas Pipeline 

(CALGARY, October 8, 2002) – The Kwanlin Dun First Nation Government today joined other Yukoners and many Canadians and announced its strongest ever support for the Alaska Highway pipeline project which will pass through approximately 150 kilometers of its traditional territory.  The First Nation expressed serious concern with the fact that the Federal Government appears to consider Canada’s interest in northern natural gas development to be exclusively the Mackenzie Valley Pipeline Project. An Alaska Highway project, which would extend across the Yukon, British Columbia and into Alberta, would bring substantial benefits not only to the Kwanlin Dun and the people of northern Canada but to all Canadians.

The First Nation is distressed at the hostility expressed by Canada to the pipeline incentives contained in the U.S. Energy Policy Act. This is a position it feels is inconsistent with domestic Canadian policy given the subsidies the Canadian government has put in place to support frontier oil and gas development. Chief Rick O’Brien said, “On the one hand Federal Ministers attack the U.S. proposals for risk sharing contained in the proposed Energy Policy Act while conveniently ignoring the fact that Canada has often and continues to give incentives to major energy projects in Canada.”

The First Nation also pointed out that there are significant benefits to Canada from the Alaska Highway Pipeline project in the creation of thousands of jobs; the promotion of energy supply stability; the opening of new domestic gas reserves in Canada; and the provision of many billions of dollars to governments in revenue. “We have the Federal Government fighting the project while we try to create economic opportunities from gas development for First Nation people within our traditional territory. They are supposed to represent all Canadians and the Alaska Highway Gas Pipeline is a Canadian project too.”

He went on to say “The Alaska Highway Gas Pipeline will offer a vehicle to transport gas from several fields in Canada such as the Whitehorse and the Liard basins which are stranded without a transportation option. The time has come for the Canadian government to stand up for economic development in the Yukon and northern BC instead of trying to strangle what few opportunities exist.” 

Kwanlin Dun is currently working hard to complete its land claim with Canada and the Yukon Government. Ratification of the land claim will enhance land ownership and regulatory certainty and consequently benefit the pipeline project.

The Kwanlin Dun is off to Ottawa today for meetings with Minister Robert Nault and other federal politicians as well as media and industry representatives.  They intend to clearly communicate this message to government officials in Ottawa and Washington and encourage them to support this project for the benefit of Yukon people and all Canadians. While in Calgary they will be meeting with gas producers and other industry representatives.
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For further information, please contact: 

Tom Beaudoin

or
Piers McDonald

(867) 633-7822

(867) 333-2462 c
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